MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE VILLAGE HALL, COLWINSTON, ON TUESDAY 13th JANUARY, 2009 AT 7.00 PM.

1
ATTENDANCE

Councillors:


P Graham-Woollard
 – Chairman






G W Bates

 – Deputy Chairman






A J Austin






Mrs S J Carter
W Bellin


Apologies:


Councillor M R Shave






County Councillor W C Vaughan


Clerk:



Mr B J Graham-Woollard

2
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
It was proposed by Councillor G W Bates and seconded by Councillor A J Austin that the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday, 9th December, 2008, be signed by the Chairman as a true record.  Carried unanimously.
3
FINANCIAL BUSINESS – PRECEPT FOR 2009 – 10

3.1
Precept for 2009 – 10

The financial business of discussing the precept for 2009/10 was opened by the Chairman.  A copy of the proposals for the Precept for 2009/2010 was distributed amongst the Councillors, a copy of which is attached to these minutes.  The Chairman gave a summary of the analysis and explained the various amounts stated in the budget proposal.  The plan for the Village Green had not been included on the proposal, as the costs for this project would be allocated from reserves.  As an election in the village was not expected, election expenses were not included the budget projection.
The Chairman also stated that Capital expenditure in regard to the Little Hill and any other major projects would also be funded fom reserves, offset by appropriate CASH and Creative Rural Community Grants.  The Chairman proposed that the projects concerning the Church should given the lowest priority until permission for those projects is obtained by the Church and the Diocese.  The Chairman further proposed that in this respect, all projects – the Little Hill, and the Village Green, – should all be progressed, with the Little Hill being given the highest priority, so that the projects proposed for 2009, could be carried out as soon as possible.

Returning to the question of the level of the precept, the Chairman said that there were 3 options – increase, decrease, or status quo.  Councillor Austin asked if £600 would be enough to cover the costs for the Village Green.  The Chairman replied that it may be slightly more, but that there were sufficient reserve funds to cover any further costs.
In regard to the accounts, the current acting Treasurer, Councillor P Graham-Woollard, said that there was £15,000 in the Community Council’s accounts.  The current precept would give £3000 which the CCC would spend, the only remaining cost would be for £5000, in order to cover the immediate costs for the Little Hill project.  Councillor Bates said that a precept of £10.00, would leave the balance in the deposit account at £10000 – revenue spend is what precept should be set at.  Councillor Bates said that if the precept was zero, then in 4 years the balance would have been spent.  However, if the precept was reduced in between, the budget could then last for at least 8 years, and then increased at a later date if the Council so wished.

It was suggested by Councillor Bates that the precept should be lowered to £6.00.  All agreed that this would be a step in assisting the community in a time of financial uncertainty.  This would also give the CCC the opportunity to raise the precept in the future should it wish to.  It was proposed by Councillor Bellin that the precept should be lowered to £6.00, which was seconded by Councillor Austin.  Agreed unanimously.
4
MATTERS ARISING
4.1
Attendance at Meetings
The Chairman said that seeing that the membership attendance had improved, that this should be let lie for the time being.
4.2
Community Projects
The Chairman said that in regard to the Community Projects, following the discussion in regard to the precept, that he had received the applications for the CASH grant and that the application would be submitted as proposed in point 3.1 by the end of March 2009.
4.3
General Highway Matters
The Chairman reported that in regard to his request regarding various highway matters in the village, that some work had been carried out by the Vale Council.  This included the dangerous tree near Tŷ Draw, and the gulleys.  The Chairman also said that the Vale Council had approved the proposal to put bollards on the green in order to stop the traffic from mounting the kerb and damaging the aesthetic look of the green.  In regard to this, the Chairman reported that fluorescent markers had been put on the Village Green, but that he had not been able to find out who this had been carried out by.  He added that he had contacted highways in regard to this matter, but had not yet received a reply.  He also recommended that the work to install the bollards should be carried out as soon as the temporary markers had been removed by the Vale Council.
In regard to other matters, the Chairman said that he had not received any policy comment from Miles Punter in regard to the state of the roads and other important highway issues.  The Chairman said that he would write to the Vale Council in regard to this matter.

4.4
Highway Matters – School Traffic
Councillor Mrs Carter reported that a villager had made remarks in regard to the speed of the traffic by those collecting children from the school  The Chairman asked Councillor Mrs Carter to request a written observation from Mrs Hawkins in order that it could be discussed at the next meeting.  In summary, Councillor Mrs Carter said that Mrs Hawkins had spoken to the Police in regard to the matter, and as a result, the Police had written through the School to all the parents in regard to the matter.
The Chairman said that the Community Council would support any move to encourage attempts to slow traffic and also to discipline road users at the peak times in this way.  Councillor Bates proposed that the Clerk contact PCSO Matt Woodman and PC Robin Mellor and invite them to the meeting in February.

4.5
Highway Matters – Green Lane
The Chairman reported that Christopher Jones-Jenkins had contacted him in regard to Green Lane.  Mr Jones-Jenkins said that it is feasible that it could be adopted as a highway, but not as a thoroughfare.  In this way, there would be a gated restriction, which would permit reasonable access.  The Chairman also said that Mr Jones-Jenkins had offered to speak to the Community Council in regard to this matter at the next earliest opportunity.

The Chairman suggested that Mr Jones-Jenkins be invited to the February meeting in order to discuss the matter so that the riparian owners could then be informed in regard to the matter.  He proposed that it would be more constructive to speak with Mr Jones-Jenkins first rather than have a public meeting or a meeting with the riparian owners until the legal situation had been clarified.  The Chairman said that all legal and regulation forms would have to be completed by the Community Council in order to confirm that the road had been re-opened, and the conditions in regard to the access.

It was agreed that the Chairman should write to Mr Jones-Jenkins and invite him to the February meeting.
4.6
Binding of Minutes
The Chairman confirmed that this was in hand.
4.7
Bank Mandates
Councillor P Graham-Woollard said that he would be discussing the matter with the bank on the 14th of January in order to ensure a smooth handover to the new Treasurer, and also to ensure that the mandates were correctly changed.
4.8
Audit 2007/2008
The Chairman confirmed that he had received a call from Mazars, and that they had sent papers to be completed.  The Chairman asked Councillor Bates whether Paul Griffiths would carry out the audit.  Councillor Bates agreed to speak to Mr Griffiths and ask him to contact the Chairman in regard to the matter.  The Chairman would then discuss the audit for 2007 – 08 with Mr Paul Griffiths.

4.9
Litter Collection
The Chairman confirmed that there were some new faces assisting in collecting litter following the item in the newsletter.  Councillor Bates suggested that the Chairman put a vote of thanks in the next newsletter to those who had helped in collecting the litter.
4.10
Vale of Glamorgan State of the Area Debates 2008

This would not now be discussed until July when the debates would be planned for November.  Carried over.

4.11
Damage to the Village Green

Further damage had not been seen, and as discussed in point 4.3, the proposal for the bollards had been agreed and would be progressed as soon as the temporary markers had been removed.
4.12
Charter between Vale Council and Town and Community Councils

The Clerk confirmed that he had sent the scanned document.  Following scrutiny of the document, the Chairman did not feel that it was relevant to Colwinston and proposed that the matter should be let lie.  Agreed unanimously.
4.13
Church Car Park & St. Michael’s Close
The Chairman said that there had not been any further information or communication on this matter, and would contact Mr Punter again in regard to this matter.
4.14
Notice Board
The Chairman agreed to make a suitable replacement as and when time permitted.  In hand.
4.15
Conservation Area

The Chairman said that he had heard nothing more in regard to this, and would follow this up.  The Chairman said that the Vale Council Committee discussion was due to take place before Christmas, but he had not heard as to whether this was the case, but would make enquiries and report back to the next meeting in February.
4.16
Newsletter – Colwinston News & Views
The Chairman said that the cheque had been given to Julie Lloyd on the 13th of January.  The Chairman said that he had yet to give her a copy of the village map, but would do so as soon as he had a current copy.
4.17
Legal Matters
The Chairman reported that the Chief Executive had not replied to his letter and that he would chase this matter up.
4.18
Environmental Matters
The Chairman said that the Environmental Officers from the Vale Council had been to inspect the area, but had found no evidence of dumping of chicken faeces.  Councillor Mrs Carter said that she would wish the matter to be kept under scrutiny.  The Chairman said that he would examine the area and would then contact the agency again if he thought that it was necessary.

4.19
CASH Grant for Christmas
The Chairman said that he had received £400 as requested for the Christmas decorations, trees and lights.
4.20
Filing Cabinet for the Community Council within the Village Hall

The Clerk reported that he would wish to install two filing cabinets, one lockable, the other not, in the meeting room at the Village Hall.  It was proposed that the Chairman contact Alan Horton, the new Chairman of the Hall Committee to organize this.  Confirmed.
4.21
Christmas Trees
The Chairman said that he had a cheque to pay the landscapers for £150 and would send it to them on the 14th of January  

4.22
Meeting at the School

The Chairman confirmed that the agreed donation of £15 would be paid on the 14th of January.

5
HIGHWAY MATTERS

5.1
Matters for discussion
As previously stated, the Chairman reported that the following matters had been added to the list of highway matters in regard to the meeting with Mr Punter:
· Grass Cutting – This would be discussed in detail at the March meeting.
· Speed Restrictions – The Chairman said that he had not been able to find out the difference between the signs.  This had also been discussed at point 4.4.
· Right of Way – Little Hill – as stated in point 4.15, the Chairman said that he had not received any reply as yet to his letter.
· Right of Way – Green Lane, Formerly Green Road –As reported at point 4.5.
· Adoption of Village Green – The Chairman reported that the Vale may decide to adopt the Village Green.
· Drain Cover opposite the Church – The Chairman said that it was not known if the cover has been repaired, but that he would contact Highways and check to see if it had been.
State of the Roads – As discussed at point 4.3.

6
TREASURER’S REPORT
6.1
Report of Accounts

There was no further information to report.
7
CLERK’S REPORT

7.1
Correspondence


The Clerk reported that he had received the following correspondence:

· Vale Council communication – Register of Electors.  The Clerk said that he would post a communication on the notice board.  The Register would be available for inspection during the Council meetings.  The Clerk reported that he had not been able to do this yet, but would do so shortly.
· Vale Council – Election expenses, the Chairman said that he had sent a cheque for the amount.
· Planning Application 2003/00463/FUL – Erection of stables at Tŷ Draw – Permission granted.

8
OTHER BUSINESS
8.1
Lamping Activities
The Chairman said that he had been e-mailed by Robert Thomas in regard to lamping.  He said that there was concern that it was spreading and those carrying it out had no permission to do so.  The Police were not seen to be as much help as they could be.  The Chairman agreed to write to PC Woodman in regard to the matter.

8.2
Clerk’s expenses

The Chairman declared an interest and the Deputy Chairman took over the meeting to discuss this item.  The Deputy Chairman asked if a float would be helpful to the Clerk to allay expenses, but as the frequency of purchasing items such as ink was not consistent, it was let lie.  It was proposed by Councillor Austin that the expenses be paid and was seconded by Councillor Bellin.  Agreed unanimously.
8.3
Invitation to Freedom Ceremony at the Royal Welsh
The Chairman reported that he had been invited to attend the Freedom Ceremony for the Royal Welsh in February.  Let matter lie.
8.4
Planning Application – 2008/01028/FUL – Golygfa
The Chairman reported that the Clerk had received notification that permission had been granted.  In regard to the matter, Councillor Bates proposed that the Chairman should write and request to see the approved plans as it would be productive for the Community Council to do so, this was seconded by Councillor Bellin.  Agreed unanimously.
8.5
South Wales Police – Questionnaire
The Chairman reported that the Clerk had received a questionnaire from South Wales Police and that the views were requested in regard to the funding of the South Wales Police.  The Chairman agreed to make some observations, but would inform the South Wales Police that the Community Council would not be able to file a return on this matter.
8.6
House on main road with van, trees and other objects.
The Chairman said that this had been discussed at the last meeting – minutes 09/12/08.  The Chairman also said that this could be examined by the Highways Authority if the Community Council so wished.  Carried over to the next meeting.
8.7
Green Lane – Field being used for Quad bikes
Councillor Austin reported that he understood that quad bike sessions had been held in the field off Green Lane.  Councillor Austin proposed that it should be investigated and that the Chairman should write to the Vale Council, referring to the misuse of the field for non-agricultural purposes.  This was seconded by Councillor Bellin.  Agreed unanimously.
9
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
9.1
The date of the Next Meeting
It was agreed that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday, the 10th of February, at 7.00 pm in Colwinston Village Hall.

There being no further business, the Meeting was closed at 8.30 pm.
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